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Action Request Response 

Recommendation (Approve Tariff Sheets) 
The Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) recommends the Public Service Commission of 

Utah (“Commission”) approve Rocky Mountain Power’s (“RMP”) proposed tariff change to 

Electric Service Schedule No. 198. 

Issue 
On June 2, 2022, RMP filed a Tariff Compliance Filing with the Commission to modify 

Schedule 198. The proposed change will apply the 0.27% rate to Contract 1 effective May 

18, 2022, in compliance with the Commission Order in Docket No. 21-035-69. The 

Commission issued an Action Request on June 3, 2022, requesting the Division review for 

tariff compliance. This memorandum represents the Division’s response. 

 

To: Public Service Commission of Utah  
From:  Utah Division of Public Utilities  
   Chris Parker, Director 

Artie Powell, Manager 
Brenda Salter, Utility Technical Consultant Supervisor 
Doug Wheelwright, Utility Technical Consultant Supervisor 
Jeff Einfeldt, Utility Technical Consultant 

Date: June 13, 2022 
Re: Docket No. 22-035-T07, Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Tariff Changes to 

Electric Service Schedule No. 198 – Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Program 
(EVIP) Cost Adjustment. 

http://www.dpu.utah.gov/
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Discussion 
RMP and Nucor Steel – Utah/Nucor Corporation (“Nucor”) negotiated a new Electric Service 

Agreement (“ESA”) that was approved by the Commission on May 18, 2022.1 RMP 

represented in testimony supporting the ESA that Nucor will be subject to the new Schedule 

198.2 The Commission’s order identified and confirmed the ESA is subject to Schedule No. 

198.3 This tariff filing is to comply with the Commission Order. 

Conclusion  
The Division recommends the Commission approve RMP’s proposed tariff sheets with an 

effective date of May 18, 2022. 

 

cc:  Jana Saba, PacifiCorp 
       Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Service 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
1 Docket No. 21-035-69, Order. 
2 Ibid, Confidential Direct Testimony of Craig M. Eller, lines 115 through 120. 
3 Docket No. 21-035-69, Order, page 6, item 3. 
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